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Ronald E. Cornhill -
Chevalier in the Ordre  

national de la Legion  

d’honneur. 

We are delighted to announce 
that a presentation will be 
made to Mr. Cornhill at the 
beginning of the Parish   
Council’s forthcoming Annual 
Parish Meeting on April 26th.   

This high honour from the 
French President recognises 
Mr. Cornhill’s acknowledged 
military engagement and 
steadfast involvement in the 
Liberation of France during 
the Second World War.  

 

 

Christmas Event Update. 

After a very successful evening a cheque 

for £175 was presented by Members of 

the Trowell Festival Village Committee 

to the “Maggies” charity at their base at 

the Nottingham City Hospital. 

Due to the retirement of a number of 

Committee Members the future of the 

Christmas Event is currently under      

review.  The Parish Council would like to 

take this opportunity to thank everyone 

involved in organising this much loved 

event over the years. 

Welcome to the Annual Parish Meeting edition of “Trowell 

Matters”, in this publication you will find details of the 

meeting itself which, this year will incorporate a celebration 

for the Queen’s 90th Birthday and an opportunity to honour 

Ron Cornhill, one of the village’s WWII heroes.  Editor 
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What does the Parish 

Council do for you? 

Manages the Parish Hall 

Manages the Parish Hall 

Play Park 

Consults on planning 

applications 

Christmas Lights 
 
Boundary Planters  
 
Environmental Issues 
 
Represents the village  
 
Supports local groups 

Protects the village’s 
interests 
 
Organises community 
events & much 
more…. 

Queen’s 90th Birthday  

Celebrations. 

The Parish Council will mark this 

occasion at the forthcoming     

Annual Parish Meeting by     

serving tea and cakes at the     

conclusion of formalities. 

 

Events attended by Parish Council 

Chairman & Escort. 

Pit Lane Nature Reserve Press Day 

Civilian Life 

Holocaust Memorial Day Service 

Fly the Flag for the Commonwealth 

Event. 

See www.trowell.org.uk for the       

Chairman’s full report. 
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TROWELL PARISH COUNCIL—THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2016. 

The 2016 Trowell Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting will be held in the Parish Hall at 

7.30pm on Tuesday 26th April. 

Residents are cordially invited to meet Parish Councillors and Borough and County     

Councillors and to ask questions on any issues or matters of concern facing the village at 

this time.  Questions may be submitted in writing or email prior to the meeting via the  

Parish Office too. 

Due to printing deadlines, an up to date financial report for the year ended 31st March 2016 

will be available on the night.  This will naturally be subject to audit. 

OFFER OF LAND UPDATE. 

The Parish Council wishes to advise        

residents that negotiations are still ongoing 

in relation to land at Field Farm. 

PARISH HALL CAR PARK. 

In order to improve parking arrangements 

at the Parish Hall, particularly at busy 

times, the car park has undergone white 

line marking.  This has increased the    

number of parking spaces available overall. 

Residents & visitors to the hall are asked to 

respect the new one-way system & signage 

that is now in place. The Council’s        

overriding motivation is to improve the 

safety of the car park for all users. 

 

When to call 999 

 

Offenders nearby. 

Life at risk. 

Injuries Caused. 

Crime in progress. 

Everything else is 101. 

 

For local policing info, crime prevention 

guides, minutes of priority setting      

meetings etc go to  :-                               

http://bramcotetoday.or.uk/policing/ 

Register for free police alerts, at :-      

http://www.nottswatch.co.uk/ 

  
IS NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH STILL ALIVE? 

YOU BET IT IS!!!! 

Neighbourhood Watch is a vibrant and active organisation in 2016. 

Nottinghamshire Neighbourhood Watch (aka NottsWatch) is fully         
recognised by Nottinghamshire Police and the Home Office in both      
Nottingham City and County wide. This is a strong working relationship 
which jointly seeks to keep all of our neighbourhoods safe and build    
community relations. 

Would you like to join in or set up a scheme in your area? 

Funding and guidance available to support setting up new County 
schemes. 

Thanks to the contribution from Members of the Community Safety     
Committee of Nottinghamshire County Council in supporting the growth 
of NHW across the County, and the financial grant of £10,000 spearheaded 
by the Committee’s Chairman Councillor Glynn Gilfoyle, there is currently 
funding to support the setting up of new schemes throughout the county.  

All coordinators of registered schemes are covered by indemnity insurance 
up to £10 million.    

So what does the Neighbourhood Watch do? 

 NHW schemes can reduce crime and the fear of crime 

The NHW movement can use its capable volunteers to strengthen & assist 
the Police and other partners in order to prevent and reduce crime & 
the fear of crime. 

 NHW schemes can improve community cohesion 

Neighbourhood Watch schemes can also promote neighbourliness,     
reducing the impacts of crime and loneliness that particularly affect 
the more vulnerable people in our society. 

 The NHW movement is well structured.  

Many NHW Associations and individual schemes within the City & County 
are members of NottsWatch, our umbrella support group, and are 
well established throughout the region.  This structure gives a    
tremendous pool of experience and guidance for the benefit of   
residents within each individual NHW scheme. 

 

 How does it actually happen? 

Members can be up dated at resident meetings and/or via electronic  
communication. 

By registering at www.nottswatch.co.uk, you can receive free alerts via 
email and messages can be sent to the police and other scheme 
members.   

If you prefer social media, like/follow Nottinghamshire Police and 
NottsWatch. 

There has never been a better time to join Neighbourhood Watch! 

Email us at admin@nottswatch.co.uk for further information and  

support. 
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